
Portreath Parish Council  03/04/2023 

Report from the Police Liaison Group (PLG) Volunteer – Vicki Webb 
 

The PLG meeting was held on Monday 27th March 2023. 
 
The meeting was chaired by Wayne Hick. 
 
The meeting covered current issues in Camborne, which don’t directly affect our 
Parish.  However, these covered Anti-Social Behaviour of young people, issues with 
Electric Scooters and that a new Licence Officer is now in post, who is very pro-
active. 
 
Would like to encourage ALL members of the public to REPORT any offence that 
takes place.  This is crucial in assisting the police to build evidence of criminal 
activity and taking action. 
 
Redruth – No current issues.   
 
Cllr Barbara Ellenbroek advised that there are meetings taking place, between 
Cornwall Council and other organisations around youth provision in the Redruth 
area.  A map is being drawn up, indicating all the current provision within the town.  
Outreach workers have been out talking with young people in Redruth and the main 
theme is that they would like somewhere they can all meet up.   
 
Parishes: No current issues from Police, and none were raised in the meeting. 
 
AOB: PC Jason Rowe has now left.  His replacement unlikely to be in post until Mid-
May.  No cover.  We can contact Sergeant Murray STYLES in the meantime.   
 
 
Reports specifically for Portreath: PC Jason Rowe will attend the meeting to give 
this feedback.   
 


